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Memo to the Planning Commission 
HEARING DATE: AUGUST 15, 2013 

 

Date: August 8, 2013 
Case No.: 2012.0206C 
Project Address: 2299 MARKET STREET 
Zoning: Upper Market Street Neighborhood Commercial District 
 50-X Height and Bulk District 
Block/Lot: 3564/091  
Project Sponsor: Thomas Tunny  
 Reuben & Junius, LLP  
 One Bush Street, Suite 600  
 San Francisco, CA  94104 
Staff Contact: Michael Smith – (415) 558-6322 
 michael.e.smith@sfgov.org 

 

BACKGROUND 
On October 4, 2012, by a vote of (+7, -0) the Commission adopted motion No. 18713  which authorized the 
establishment of a financial use (d.b.a. “Bank of the West”) within the vacant ground floor commercial 
space at 2299 Market Street.   At the hearing, both the Commission and members of the public expressed 
concern regarding the signage that was presented by the Sponsor and as a result added a language to 
Motion No. 18713 to address signage concerns.  The additional language was incorporated into Condition 
No. 2 which provides as follows: 
 

Signage Program. Any proposed signage shall be subject to the review and approval of 
the Planning Department and must comply with Article 6 of the Planning Code. The 
plans for signage that have been presented to the Commission are for informational 
purposes only and have not been reviewed for Code compliance.  Once submitted staff 
will share the final signage plan with the Commission as an informational item prior to 
approval. 
 

The revised signage that is being presented to the Commission today is smaller than the original signage 
that was presented at the October 4, hearing.  The lettering for the sign above the door has been reduced 
from 24 inches tall and almost 24 feet long to 15 inches tall and almost 15 feet long.  The lettering on the 
16th street façade has been reduced from 24 inches tall and almost 24 feet long to 18 inches tall and almost 
18 feet long.   

REQUIRED COMMISSION ACTION 
None.  In compliance with Motion No. 18713, the current signage program is being brought back to the 
Commission for informational purposes only.   
 
Attachments:  Sponsor’s submittal including plans 

mailto:michael.e.smith@sfgov.org







































































	8.15.2013 Memo to CPC.pdf
	Memo to the Planning Commission
	hearing date: AUGUST 15, 2013
	background
	required commission action


	Submittal to PC 08-07-13.pdf
	a
	b
	b2
	c
	c2
	c3
	d


